Maire Simington, Co-President, opened the May l4, 2012 Phi Beta Kappa 

Association Board meeting at 6:40 p.m.  The meeting was held at the Paradise 

Bakery and Cafe on Scottsdale Road near Indian Bend.  Board members attending 

the meeting were Maire Simington, Gail Boyd, Bill Facinelli, Kate Lehman and 

Ann-Marie Anderson.  

TREASURER'S REPORT: 

Gail Boyd, Treasurer, reported that there was $7,164.33 available in Association 

accounts including PayPal and undeposited checks. 

Thirty four Association members made scholarship donations during the Spring 

fundraiser in the amount of $2,525.00.  Last year, thirty six members made 

Spring scholarship donations in the amount of $2,680.00.  Expenses for 2011 

including scholarships in the amount of $4,000 were $5,506.50.  Therefore, 

considering funds on hand and the usual yearly expenses, the Association can 

award scholarships in the amount of $5,000 for 2012. 

SCHOLARSHIP REPORT: 

Bill Facinelli reported that the two undergraduate scholarship recipients Emily 

Thurston and Faith Makris achieved the grade point average necessary to continue 

their scholarships in Fall 2012.  It was the consensus of the Board that the 

Treasurer notify ASU and send along $1,000 in scholarship funds for these two 

students.  The Treasurer will also notify the students independently of their 

awards.  Scholarship recipients Chelsea Rubin has graduated and Graeme Fox has 

completed his four year undergraduate program for one degree.  He will be 

continuing for another year to obtain a second degree. 

Kate Lehman reported that there are no applications so far for the $1,000 

scholarship to a Beta Chapter PBK inductee for the first year of graduate 

school.  June 1st is the deadline for applications. 

The deadline for scholarships is June 15 and they will be reviewed prior to the July board meeting.
MONTELUCIA EVENT REPORT: 

Board members who attended the Montelucia Event reported that it was a success.  

Vice-President Ann-Marie Anderson reported that some 35 people attended and 

greatly enjoyed the get together.  She indicated that another similar event may 

be planned for early fall. 

PLANNING FOR ANNUAL DINNER VENUE AND SPEAKER: 

Maire Simington opened a discussion about planning for the Fall annual dinner, 

speaker and silent auction.  She indicated that she would approach Laurie 

Roberts, Arizona Republic columnist, about speaking at the dinner, which is 

usually held on or about the third Thursday of each month.  There was also 

interest in asking Greg Stanton, Phoenix Mayor, to speak if Laurie Roberts is 

unavailable.  A third choice mentioned was Gloria Feldt. 

It was the general feeling of the Board that the Silverado would be a good venue 

for the dinner.  Elena Zee will be asked to explore this option. 

Maire proposed that we begin organizing silent auction contributions as soon as 

possible.  The silent auction last year was very successful. 

NEXT MEETING DATE, TIME AND PLACE: 

The next meeting will be on Monday June 11, 2012, 6:30 p.m. -- tentatively the 

place will be the Wildflower Bread Co. next to Elena's office on Indian Bend and 

Scottsdale Rd. 

Maire Simington adjourned the Board meeting at 7:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Gail Boyd, Treasurer 

